HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION, INC.

Dear LSR HOA Members:

It is with great regret but necessary do to health reasons I submit my resignation as the
President of the Lone Star Ranch Board of Directors effective at the close of our quarterly
board meeting July 25, 2017. Two months ago I was diagnosed with metastatic melanoma
of the lymph nodes of the neck and face and in May I underwent a nine hour surgery for
the cancers removal. Having gone through recovery and regaining some strength since
surgery, I will be starting infusion therapy next week which will require intravenous
treatments every three weeks for the next year, possibly two. Because of the many know
side effects of the aftercare treatment can cause, I feel I will no longer be able to
effectively fulfill my board seat of our HOA.

Over the past four years I have appreciated and enjoyed the opportunity to serve our
community as well as proud of the collective achievements both past and present boards
have made in improving our community and I wish all future boards and its members the
very best in maintaining our communities progress.

Sincerely,

Chuck Seymour
LSR HOA President



